Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

April 12, 2022
Members present:  Acting Chairman Gil Finch, Jason Call, Mike Smith; Bob Roy, alternate; Donna Laurent 
Absent:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative; Wayne Kellner, alternate 
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary, June Garneau, Olin Garneau, Maura Chappelle
In the absence of a regular Board member, Bob Roy was designated a voting member for this meeting.

Minutes
A motion was made by Jason Call to approve the minutes of the March 22, 2022 meeting as read, seconded by Mike Smith.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Consultations
The Planning Board continued work on the Master Plan.  An outline of the chapters 1 - 10 to be contained in the Master Plan was distributed to Board members with updated drafts of the completed chapters 1 through 4 for Board member to read through carefully and note any final edits to make before their next meeting with June.  She noted a few edits she had already made in those chapters and verified some information with Board members.  The community snapshot seems to have some discrepancies in statistics that she said she would also check.  The Board then returned to Chapter 7:  Natural Resources & Climate on which editing had started at the last meeting.  It was decided to keep small sized charts and maps imbedded in the text and make reference to larger 11” x 17” versions of them placed separately. This chapter was completed with possible goals.  It is hoped a final draft of the Master Plan will be ready by the end of June or the first of July ready for a hearing to present it to the public.  The Board again meets with June on May 10.  June and Olin then left the meeting.
Financial Report
A motion was made by Donna Laurent to accept the financial report, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Communications
The Zoning Board of Adjustment has received an application from Heartwood Public Charter School to operate a K-8 school on Davenport Road. A hearing has been scheduled for April 14.  There are two new applications looming, one again for a Special Exception and one for a Variance.  The trend seems to be continuing from 2021 when the Board of Adjustment dealt with many more applications than did the Planning Board.
Information about the annual NH Planning and Zoning Spring Conference on April 30 and May 7 was again circulated.  Registration is now open and both will be virtual meetings but one needs to register ahead of time.
The Select Board had not signed the Oath of Office forms for Mike Meehan and Mike Smith submitted to them right after the Planning Board’s last meeting.  The assistant to the Select Board said she would take care of it at their next meeting.
Other Business
The Planning Board had received a letter of resignation from alternate member Bob Roy and voted to accept his resignation with regret.  Mr. Roy, however, reconsidered his decision to resign.  Jason Call made the motion to reconsider the vote to accept Mr. Roy’s resignation.  The motion was seconded by Donna Laurent.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.   Donna Laurent made the motion the Board rescind its vote to accept Mr. Roy’s resignation and have him remain as an alternate member on the Board.  The motion was seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.    
Maura Chappell said she had some questions for the Board.  She asked if they were aware of SB 400 and HB 1177.  Some were, as she had also discussed these bills with the Select Board at their meeting.  A discussion followed about state legislation designed to dictate town zoning ordinances and regulations.  Regulations involving short-term rentals and Accessory Dwelling Units were also brought up.  Ms. Chappele inquired about access to meeting minutes and the Board’s policies and compliance with the state requirements were explained to her.  Ms. Chappelle also asked if the Board knew of plans to sell the Waumbec Golf Course property and build condos.  No one was aware of that or even if the property has been sold.  There is a section in the Land Use Ordinance pertaining to cluster housing.  The Board secretary suggested Ms. Chappelle refer to the town’s current Land Use Ordinance document and Subdivision Procedures and Regulations document both of which are available on the town’s website for more information.      
The Board’s next regular meeting date is April 26, 2022.
Jason Call made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Laurent.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board 
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